
Vista Heights Middle School 

SCC Notes March 20, 2018 

 

In attendance: Angela Webb, Todd Dawson, Karin Brown, Kelcy Furey, Jenn Klingonsmith, Audrey 

Barton, Nikki Fike, Brooke Roden, Tom Wiltbank, Liz Gibby and Brooke Foess.  

We reviewed the estimated distribution of funds. There was a discussion held about test scores and 

ways to measure them. The score isn’t proving to be a great method of matching up with our goals. We 

are going to review our goals to better ensure they match the scores we are given.  

We had a discussion about $23,000 of our trustlands budget being used for FTE. Do we want to approve 

that or wait to see what the district gives us and then just cover the shortfall? We could use help in 

Math English and History for FTE.  

We talked about moving Goal #1 to 60% instead of 50%. The average of school wide goals-we decided to 

keep it at 50%. 

We played around with numbers and looked at making switches to different area and putting some 

money to other areas, but was determined not to.  Goal #2- we want to continue ELD-Todd read some 

statistics that looks like it is making a big difference.   

Jenn K. mentioned training for advocates is important and maybe they could use more help and training.  

Todd reported that we are on track to keep with our current budget. Nikki motioned to approve the 

budget, Kelcy seconded the motion. The budget was approved by a unanimous vote.  

Community input: Kelcy asked about what parents thought about how the schools are approaching 

recent events and how to communicate with parents. What is the protocol for the schools to follow? 

Angela suggests having a statement from the school about an incident. Jenn suggests having the school 

send out a general protocol and steps parents can follow. Audrey suggest having the school send an 

email about when they do lockdown drills. A 

Angela motioned to adjourn the meeting and Karin seconded it. Next meeting will be held April 18th, 

2018 @ 3:15p.m. 

 

 


